
ALAMEDA-CONTRA COSTA TRANSIT DISTRICT

STAFF REPORT

MEETING DATE: 10/27/2021 Staff Report No. 21-486

TO: AC Transit Board of Directors

FROM:    Linda A. Nemeroff, District Secretary

SUBJECT: East Bay Bus Rapid Transit Policy Steering Committee

ACTION ITEM

RECOMMENDED ACTION(S):

Consider approving the dissolution of the East Bay Bus Rapid Transit Policy Steering Committee.

STRATEGIC IMPORTANCE:

There is no strategic importance associated with this report.

BUDGETARY/FISCAL IMPACT:

There is no budgetary/fiscal impact associated with this report.

BACKGROUND/RATIONALE:

The East Bay Bus Rapid Transit Policy Steering Committee was initially established in 1998 to oversee the
District’s Major Investment Study and to make recommendations to the AC Transit Board of Directors for
investments in the Berkeley-Oakland-San Leandro corridor. Over the years, the Committee has met at key
junctures in project decision-making such as the selection of alignment, mode and design treatments in each
city. Throughout the construction of what is now known as the Line 1 Tempo service, the Committee provided
valuable input and insight into all aspects of project development and served to address issues raised by key
stakeholders, which ultimately helped ensure the project’s success.

For over two decades, elected officials from the cities of Oakland, San Leandro and Berkeley as well as
representatives from Caltrans, the Metropolitan Transportation Commission, and County of Alameda gave
their time and energy to finish the project, and their contributions are reflected in every aspect of the new

service. The District wishes to extend its sincere appreciation to all current and former members of the Policy

Steering Committee for their fortitude and commitment to building a world class transit service for residents
of the East Bay.

Now that the work of the Policy Steering Committee is complete and the Tempo service is operational, staff is
recommending that the Board dissolve the Committee. Through the efforts of President Ortiz, the
groundwork has already begun to build on the partnership that has been formed with the cities of San
Leandro and Oakland through the creation of an Inter-agency Liaison Committee with each city. An action to
formally create these committees is pending a response from the cities and will be brought back to the Board
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at a later date.

ADVANTAGES/DISADVANTAGES:

There are no advantages or disadvantages associated with this report.

ALTERNATIVES ANALYSIS:

There are no practical alternatives to the course of action recommended in this report.

PRIOR RELEVANT BOARD ACTION/POLICIES:

None

ATTACHMENTS:

None

Prepared by:
Linda A. Nemeroff, District Secretary

Approved/Reviewed by:

Linda A. Nemeroff, District Secretary

Jill A. Sprague, General Counsel

Michael A. Hursh, General Manager
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